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Dear Parents/Guardians:                                                                                          Tuesday Oct. 27, 2020 
 
RE: Class Reorganization  
 
This school year has presented unique challenges to Ontario schools, as well as new options for 
students to learn in-person or remotely. 
 
Each fall, HWDSB reviews elementary student enrolment in schools, and reorganizes staffing if actual 
enrolment differs from Spring projections. It is normal for student enrolment to fluctuate a little. 
This year, the Fall reorganization is more widespread due to the in-person/remote option for students, 
as well as the ongoing need to meet provincial class size requirements.  Specifically, at our school, the 
reorganization will mean additional teachers declared surplus and many student class changes.  I’m 
saddened to say that Mr. Cole, Mrs. Freeborn, Mrs. Whitworth and Mr. Tuttolomondo have been 
declared surplus.  In addition, we have closed a Gr. 3 /4 and a Kindergarten class.  Changes are 
effective Nov. 3.   Please see our new organization below: 

Grade Teacher Grade Teacher 

JK/SKA Ms. McLean/Mrs. Spagnuolo 6/7A  ART Mr. Mayner 

JK/SKC Ms. Stephen/Mrs. Merla 7/8A  MU Mrs. Chiasson 

1/2A Ms. Cole Gr. 8A /Lib.  Ms. Harriman 

1/2B Mrs. Dawdy Library/Prep .2 Mrs. Fleming 

2/3A Mrs. Rivers PE/HE/SCI Mr. Gunell 

3/4A Mrs. C. Rogers French 4-8           Mrs. Decaire 

4/5A Mr. T.  Rogers LRT Ms. Tolton 

5/6B Ms. Lake Educational  Mrs. Lebel, Mrs. Prendergast 

  Assistants Mrs. Lamascese 

 
Tomorrow all students will receive a letter indicating placement regardless if there is a change.  

 
We apologize for the disruption this may cause and appreciate your understanding.  As always, our 
team of dedicated educators will work with you to ensure your child is well cared for and experiences 
educational success.    
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mrs. S. Costa-Popovich 
Principal 
 

mailto:janetlee@hwdsb.on.ca


 

 

 
  
 
  
 
 


